
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 31, 2009 
 
 

 
 
Via E-mail to jengel@lycolaw.org and Hard Copy 
 
Jessica Engel, Executive Director 
Lycoming Law Association 
Ste. 601 - Penn Tower 
25 W. Third St. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 
 Re: Social Committee Report  
 
Dear Jessica: 
 
 Please allow this letter to serve as my annual report as chairman of the social 
committee. 
 
 The annual banquet took place on Monday, January 12, 2009, at DiSalvo’s 
Restaurant.  A total of 77 members had signed up.  After opening remarks by incoming 
President Butterfield, Northumberland County Senior Judge Barry F. Feudale gave the 
keynote address.   
 
 As part of this function the Association was able to honor four 50 year members:  
James Cendoma, Max Hall, Bill Nichols, and the Honorable Clinton W. Smith.   
 
 Attorney Bill Knecht received the newly created Honorable Thomas Wood Equal 
Access to Justice Award, and Gary Weber received the Above and Beyond Award for 
his numerous ongoing contributions to the LLA.  
 
 Law Day, held May 1, 2009, was again a successful event, and a good time was 
had by all at the reception held at the Old Corner immediately following. 
 
 The Lycoming Law Association Executive Board also decided to resurrect former 
President Ronald Travis’ idea of having law firms host social gatherings for all the 
members of the Law Association to relax and interact.  This social event coincided with 
monthly First Friday activities downtown, at the Law Offices of Murphy, Butterfield & 
Holland.   Also featured were the works of numerous local artists. 
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 The presumably final Lycoming Law Association Golf Championship was won by 
the Ayers, Ayers, Campana & Wiley team which also happened to be the only team 
participating.   
 
 The annual picnic was held once again at Grey’s Run Club on July 22, 2009, with 
approximately 35 members attending.  Similar to the golf championship, the horseshoe 
championship lacked competitors and was therefore cancelled.  Social interaction 
seemed to be the order of the day. 
 
 A fun evening at the ballpark was enjoyed by numerous Law Association 
members and their families on Saturday, August 22, 2009.  Tables at a special section 
reserved for Law Association members and their families were reserved on the third 
base line and many took advantage of this unique opportunity to enjoy the hometown 
Crosscutters in action.   
 
 The Lycoming County Court of Common Pleas sat, en banc, for a special 
session of court at which six new attorneys were admitted.  To celebrate the occasion, 
the Law Association invited new members and old members for happy hour at the Old 
Corner Hotel.  That concluded the social activities for the year 2009 but many more are 
planned for 2010. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
RIEDERS, TRAVIS, HUMPHREY, HARRIS,  
 WATERS & WAFFENSCHMIDT 
 
s/ Thomas Waffenschmidt, Esquire 
 
Thomas Waffenschmidt, Esquire 

TW/srb 
 
 
      
 
 


